
SLT to resume commercial fire
inspections
South Lake Tahoe is getting back into the fire inspection
business.

In 2011, the fire marshal position was eliminated. For a time
Lake  Valley  Fire  Protection  District  took  on  the
responsibilities, but fire codes in the jurisdictions were not
the same at the time so that was not a good fit.

“Inspections have not occurred as they should have,” Fire
Chief Jeff Meston told the City Council on Feb. 17.

The staff report said, “Some businesses have neglected to
maintain  basic  safety  items  such  as  working  fire
extinguishers,  working  smoke  detectors,  fire  sprinkler
maintenance  and  fire  extinguisher  systems  over  cooking
appliances, creating unsafe conditions for the public.”

Because no one in the department is qualified to do this job
the city will be looking to hire someone from the outside. But
what will be unique is that the person will also be a building
inspector and will work in that department. The person will
have to have the necessary certifications to do both.

The theory is one person can do both inspections at the 960
commercial establishments. The goal is to have the fees pay
for the position. Businesses with less than 10,000 square feet
will be charged $234 for the fire inspection.

— Lake Tahoe News staff report
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